
  
 

November 21, 2024 

The Honorable Janet Yellen 

Secretary of the Treasury 

Department of the Treasury 

1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC 20220 

 

Dear Madam Secretary: 

 

The Citizens Coinage Advisory Committee (CCAC) held a public meeting on November 19, 

2024, during which we reviewed the candidate designs for the proposed Liberty Bell Non-Round 

Coins and Medals.   

 

At our public meeting, the CCAC reviewed the portfolio and following a robust discussion on 

the merits of the program and the designs scored the obverse and reverse candidate designs. 

Following the scoring, separate motions were made to recommend the obverse candidate 

designs, and then the reverse candidate designs for the one-ounce gold ($250) and the half-ounce 

gold ($125) coins, and the silver medal.  

 

Obverse candidate designs LB-O-01-Medal and LB-O-03 received the highest scores 14 and 18 

respectively out of a possible 30 points.  By a motion that passed with seven in favor and two 

abstaining, the CCAC recommends these obverse candidate designs.  For the one-ounce gold 

coin, reverse candidate design LB-R-01A received the highest score of 17 out of a possible 30 

points.  By a motion that passed with seven in favor one opposed, and one abstaining, the CCAC 

recommends this reverse candidate design.  For the half-ounce gold coin, reverse candidate 

design LB-R-03-Half A received the highest score of 14 out of a possible 30 points.  By a motion 

that passed with seven in favor one opposed, and one abstaining, the CCAC recommends this 

reverse candidate design.  For the silver medal, reverse candidate designs LB-R-01-Medal 

received the highest score of 14 out of a possible 30 points.  By a motion that passed with seven 

in favor one opposed, and one abstaining, the CCAC recommends this reverse candidate design. 

 

On a subsequent motion that passed unanimously, the CCAC also recommends that the one-

ounce and half-ounce gold coins be produced in two easily distinguishable sizes to differentiate 

the two coins.  

 

It is an honor to serve as the Chair of the CCAC and I am proud of the CCAC’s role in the 

production of United States coins and medals. 

 
 

Sincerely, 

                 
Peter van Alfen, PhD, CCAC Chair 


